





Date: February 17, 2017

To: Assisted Living, Residential Care, Memory Care Communities

From: Licensing Unit

Subject: Reminder to Complete PSU Questionnaire – Data Needed from All Communities

Summary: DHS asked PSU's Institute on Aging to collect information about residents and communities and to prepare a report that informs providers, consumers, and state agency staff about resident acuity, staffing patterns, services, and community policies. A questionnaire was mailed to each community last month. Thank you to all providers who have returned the completed questionnaire to PSU.

To produce a high quality report, PSU needs a strong response from providers. The information collected helps us understand how to define and achieve quality metrics for CBC communities. **DHS requires providers to complete this survey**.

Because of the winter weather, some providers need more time to complete the questionnaire. So, the deadline for returning the questionnaire has been extended to March 3, 2017.

If you need another copy of the questionnaire, contact Sheryl Elliott at 503.725.2130 or cbcor@pdx.edu, or download a copy from: https://www.pdx.edu/ioa/oregon-community-based-care-project

The Oregon Health Care Association, Leading Age, and DHS provided input on the questionnaire and support this project. The report based on the questionnaire distributed to communities last year is available at https://www.pdx.edu/ioa/oregon-community-based-care-project